
 
SHS BAND BOOSTERS MEETING – Monday, March 9, 2020 Meeting was called to order by Alan Grimm at 
7:01pm. 
 
IN ATTENDANCE (As translated from the attendance sheet) Eric Todd, Donna Alberth, Dan Alberth, Tammy 
Loch, Mary Wishnew, Sumathi Prabhakar, Tina Haralampopoulos, Alan Grimm, Rick Barlow, Machonne 
Williams, Kathleen Quill, Christina Kayalik, Amee Patel, Janine Stein, Susan Cooper, Brad Gomberg, Kirti 
Parmar, Howard Kier, Tim Clendenning, Heather Clendenning, Melanie Hildebrandt, Maui Mendez, Stefanie 
Lubash, Robi & Glen Vollkommer, Janine Stein 
 
MINUTES - Mary Wishnew – Accepted  
 
TREASURER'S REPORT- Dan Alberth Treasurer’s report was submitted during the meeting and accepted as is. 
 
STUDENT REP - Jeff Delarosa - Absent 
 
UNIFORM NEWS: POD is packed and on way to California. A few uniforms did require adjustments before they 
were packed. Students should pack member shirts, shoes, black socks and gloves – do not pack pink gloves. 
Helpers are requested to collect uniforms after the last concert – formalwear only.  
 
Big announcement! New uniforms!! Final style still being determined. Lighter fabrics, snap hems for 
pants/sleeves. Rain coats are not being replaced. Old uniforms may be repurposed to make pillows as a 
fundraiser. 
 
FUNdraising – March orders are ready to be picked up. 
 
OLD BUSINESS – Jazz – n – Joe – Good turnout this year. Thanks to all the helpers. A nice profit was made 
which is the first time a solid profit was made.  
 
Spring Newsletter: Articles are due by end of week 
 
NEW BUSINESS – Senior Scholarship – Anticipate it will be available to students 3/12. Students should have 
them turned back by 4/17.   
 
Band Aid concert 3/10 & 3/11 ~ cost is $5 at the door. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering for an event, please contact saxonbandboosters@gmail.com. 
 
DIRECTOR UPDATES 
 
Mr. Inendino – Jazz band played at Fitz and the Spare Keys. Three jazz groups played at Jazz in the Meadows 
with 2 groups obtaining a Division 1 rating. Several students received Outstanding Musician ratings. Solo 
Ensemble (Harvard, IL) was a great experience for the students. 66/87 events received a Division 1 rating. 
Three groups received a perfect score. Six groups received Best in Room.  
 
Mr. Graffeo – Day of Percussion (Elk Grove Village, IL) Wonderful experience for the kids. Students did a clinic 
with Dr. Greg Beyer. The students will be performing at the chamber night.  
 
District 211 Honor Band will have 28 Saxons performing at Palatine HS. Concert is at 2pm – admission is free. 
There will be a reception afterwards.   
 



Upcoming events – 3/12 Parade Outside then practice USS Midway package. No changes to itinerary at this 
time. Bob Rogers will work with us if any scenarios arise due to COVID-19.  
 
Trip Question: 
Harpers Promise – Questions arose regarding fulfillment if students became quarantined in CA and have to 
miss school. Mr. I to inquire. 
 
Next Booster Meeting is Tuesday, April 14, 2020 at 7 pm in the Band Room. 
 
Follow the band and boosters on Facebook. Look for Schaumburg High School Band and SHS Band  
 
Boosters Meeting adjourned at 7:49 PM 


